
 City of  Cleve land  Memorandum  
 Frank G. Jackson, Mayor  

  
  

 
TO:  Kevin J. Kelley, Chair 
  Finance Committee 
 
FROM:  Michael McGrath, Director 
  Department of Public Safety 
 
SUBJECT:  Ordinance No. 623-2019 Authorizing the Director of Public Safety to donate 

grow lights, ballasts, and two Werner-brand ladders seized as the result of a 
criminal conviction to the Cleveland Metropolitan School District and to 
Benedictine High School; and to enter into an agreement to make the 
donation 

 
DATE:  June 3, 2019 
  

 
Ordinance No. 623-2019, if passed by Council, would authorize the Director of Public 
Safety to donate grow lights, ballasts and ladders to the Cleveland Municipal School 
District and to Benedictine High School for use in the their Science, Technology, 
Engineering and Math (STEM) curriculum.  These items were seized as the result of a 
criminal conviction and the items are not needed for use by the City. 
 
 
 
 


